
 

Crawley 2040: The Crawley Borough Local Plan 

2023 to 2040 

Adoption Statement: Crawley Borough Local Plan 2023 to 2040 

Planning and Compulsory Purchase Act (as amended) The Town and Country 

Planning (Local Planning) (England) Regulations 2012 (as amended) 

Regulation 26 

Notice is hereby given that Crawley Borough Council adopted the Crawley Borough 
Local Plan 2023 to 2040 on 16 October 2024 in accordance with the above regulations. 

The Crawley Borough Local Plan 2023 to 2040 replaces the policies contained in the 
Crawley Borough Local Plan 2015 to 2030.  

The Crawley Borough Local Plan sets out the borough’s development and infrastructure 
needs until 2040 and ensures these can be delivered to support sustainable economic 
growth while continuing to protect its important built and environmental assets. It 
covers sustainable development, character, design and heritage, infrastructure and 
open space; economic growth, Gatwick Airport and Crawley Town Centre; housing 
including meeting specific housing needs; and environmental sustainability including 
sustainable construction, green infrastructure and biodiversity, environmental 
protection and sustainable transport.  

The Crawley Borough Local Plan has been subject to examination by independent 
Inspectors appointed by the Secretary of State, David Spencer BA(Hons) DipTP MRTPI 
and Glen Rollings BA (Hons) MAUD MRTPI. The examination hearings were held between 
21 November 2023 and 16 January 2024. The Inspectors’ Final Report on the 
Examination into Crawley Borough Local Plan 2024 to 2040 was issued on 6 September 
2024 and concluded that the Local Plan is sound and legally compliant subject to the 
Inspectors’ main modifications pursuant to Section 23(3) of the Planning and 
Compulsory Purchase Act 2004. The adopted Plan incorporates all of the Main 
Modifications required by the Inspectors as set out in the Appendix to the Final Report. 

Document availability: 

Copies of this Adoption Statement, the adopted Crawley Borough Local Plan 2023 to 
2040, Sustainability Appraisal incorporating the Strategic Environmental Assessment, 
Local Plan Map, Inspectors’ Report and other associated documents are available to 
view at: https://crawley.gov.uk/planning/planning-policy/local-plan/about-local-plan  

Hard copies of the documents will also be made available at the following locations:  
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